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Newsletter 

There’s good in the world, and it’s worth fighting for. JRR Tolkein 

Dear Parents/Carers 

 

We are now at the end of week 4 of Term 3, and only have two more weeks left until February Half Term.      

The days are flying by and the learning that is taking place is incredible. We see on a daily basis the growth of    

your children and the amazement at their limitless ability across all curriculum subjects.  

 

We have parent consultations in Term 4 and we can’t wait to share books and news about your children’s       

progress. 

 

One year ago, Ofsted visited us and judged us as being a ‘Good’ school. With the continued support of our Trust 

(DCAT), we are going from strength to strength and St. James’ is a wonderful school to be part of. I am humbled 

and privileged to lead such a wonderful staff team and your children are in a great place. 

 

Jane Kelly from Portsmouth and Winchester Diocese came in last week and led a CPD session with our staff; she 

enjoyed looking around St. James’ and was impressed with what she saw.  Richard Wharton (Diocesan Education 

Advisor) is also visiting us next week.  External validation is always nice, we know how fantastic our children are, 

and it’s even better when someone else confirms it. 

 

Early indications from BCP school admissions are that we will be full next year (for our Early Years cohort), with 

over 200 applicants naming us in their top 3 choices.  This is encouraging during a low birth rate in the area, and 

affirming the good things that St. James’ does for all children. 

 

 Worship 

We were led in worship by Mediterranean class last week. They showed their feelings about forgiveness and what 

it meant to them. They retold the story of Joseph from the Old Testament and how he forgave his brothers. This 

week we have been thinking about Holocaust Memorial day and Reverend Rachel led our worship on Monday, all 

about Anne Frank. Mr Brown told the story of the Tiger who came to tea, by Judith Kerr (who was a holocaust 

survivor).   

A Prayer for Holocaust Memorial Day: January 27th 2024 

Dear God 

We thank you that we live in a safe country where we can be ourselves without being hurt by others. 

Today we especially remember people who have been hurt by others just because they are hated for being themselves.   

We pray that they may feel brave because you love and care for them.  Please give us the courage to stand together when 

we know things are wrong.  We pray that people who are filled with hatred, may have a change of heart and show kindness 

in the world instead.  We ask all this in Jesus’ name. 

Amen 
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 We Borrowed The Moon 

Last week, as part of our Year 5 curriculum, we borrowed some moon rocks and asteroids. We were unable to 

share this at the time (due to security reasons around the priceless objects), but the children got to see, touch and 

learn about materials that have come from space! What a great addition to their learning.                              

Thank you to Miss Martin and Mrs Clark for making this happen.  Check out our website and Instagram for more 

details. 

 

 Fantastic Fred 

www.thefantasticfredexperience.com/for-parents-guardians 

We have the Fantastic Fred team performing to our children on Tuesday 30th January all day. These are 30 minute 

performances, at an age appropriate level linked to children’s wellbeing and mental health. They are sponsored by 

the NHS and will be putting on a special performance for adults at 2:15pm, so if you can make it, please arrive at 

the church in plenty of time. Click on the link above for more information. 

 

 We’re Going On A Bear Hunt! 

On Friday 2nd February, we are asking you to support our charitable giving, by allowing the children to dress in 

mufti; bring in a teddy bear and donation. We will be planning ‘bear themed’ activities throughout the day,        

bear stories and a cake sale at the end of the day.  If you, or your child, are able to make and donate some cakes, 

we would be very grateful.   

We are hoping to raise as much money as possible for the Dorset Children’s Foundation, who came into school 

on our disability awareness day. https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Db1CvhLlc-Q 

 

 World Book Day 

https://www.littlestepspublishing.co.uk/books/a-squirrels-tale 

On Wednesday 6th March (the day before World Book Day 2024), we have the talented local author Debs     

Pharoah Pink coming into St. James’ for the day.  She will be delivering an assembly and workshops throughout the 

day for our children. There will also be opportunities for you to purchase signed copies of her book. 

The following day, will be an animal themed day to celebrate world book day, where your child can come dressed 

as an animal from literature. 

 

 PE Days In 2024 

A reminder that these are the days when the children should come to school in their PE kits: 

EYFS – Wednesdays 

Year 1 – Tuesdays 

Year 2 – Thursdays 

Year 3 – Fridays 

Year 4 – Tuesdays 

Year 5 – Thursdays 

Year 6 – Fridays 

 

 

 

http://www.thefantasticfredexperience.com/for-parents-guardians
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Db1CvhLlc-Q
https://www.littlestepspublishing.co.uk/books/a-squirrels-tale
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 Have You Ever Considered A Career In Teaching? 

At St. James’ we are always keen to help training with new teachers, and embed good pedagogical habits early on. 

The Poole SCITT which is a Primary Teacher Training programme, are looking for recruits to train to teach.      

They have some upcoming events: 

 

Information sessions at Poole SCITT, BH17 8AP 

Wednesday 7th February 10am - 12pm and Monday 4th March 1pm - 3pm  

An informal drop in session at Poole SCITT for anyone interested in applying for primary teacher training.         

We can answer any queries or questions that you might have and you will have a chance to see the Poole SCITT 

course premises. 

 

Information evening for those interested in Primary or Secondary teaching at Poole High School, 

BH15 2BW  

Tuesday 19th March 4:30pm - 6pm and Tuesday 14th May 4:30pm - 6pm  

An informal drop in session for anyone interested in applying for primary teacher training. There will also be a  

local secondary teacher training provider attending. We can answer any queries or questions that you might have.      

(We have attached their flyer to this newsletter). 

 

 

  A Few Requests From The Office 

Reporting of absence - please do this by 9am on the morning of each day, as per our attendance policy, 

either via Arbor, emailing the office (office@stjames.academy), or leaving a message on the telephone.                  

If you haven’t informed us of more than one day, you will need to let us know each morning. 

Unless children have a temperature, vomiting or diarrhoea, or are really too ill to come in, we are happy to have 

them.  We can cope with a huge array of sniffles and grizzels! 

 

Handwashing - with a variety of bugs around, please do highlight the importance of hand washing to your      

children.  We all know how much of a difference washing hands properly can make to the spread of illness. 

 

Lost property - please name all your child’s clothing, we have increasing amounts of lost property left each day 

unnamed that we are unable to reunite with their owner! 

 

Arbor - please have a look on Arbor to make sure we have all up-to-date information, including who is          

authorised to collect your child. 

 

Post box - we do have a post box outside the office, and on the visitors gate.  Please leave any paperwork that 

needs returning to the office in one of these, to save you queueing in the office. 

 

Lunches - please remember to provide your child with a packed lunch if you haven’t ordered a hot school lunch 

via Arbor.  If your child is in Reception, Year 1 or Year 2 you are entitled to Universal Free School Meals - but you 

do still need to order your childs meal choice in advance. 
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        Upcoming Key Dates 

Tuesday 30th January - Fantastic Fred - church. Parents welcome from 2.15pm. 

Wednesday 31st January - Glee Club performing at the O2, London 

Friday 2nd February - Teddy Bear Day - mufti and bring a teddy 

Tuesday 6th February - Year 5 Winchester Science Centre visit 

Thursday 8th February - Ducklings and Tadpoles class worship - 9am in the hall (please enter through the school 

hall doors, not the school office) 

Friday 9th February - Break up for Spring half term at normal time (3:00pm/3:10pm) 

Monday 19th February – Return for Term 4 

Friday 21st June - Sports Day  

 

Please check our website for your child’s learning and important information on the year group pages. There 

should be even more year group content from now, and it’s really easy to see on a mobile phone. 

 

Yours in Christ, 

 

 

 
 
Alastair Brown 
Headteacher 
 

Learning as a family in Jesus, through Love, Hope and Forgiveness.  Matthew 19:26 “with God all things are possible.”  
 

‘The school’s values are firmly rooted in the Christian ethos of the school. Pupils know why learning through ‘love, hope and forgiveness’ 
matters. They make clear links with these values and the school rules to ‘be ready, be respectful and be safe’. Leaders have high      
expectations for behaviour, and pupils live up to them. In lessons, pupils listen carefully and are keen to learn. As a result, they achieve 
well.’ Ofsted report, January 2023. 
 

‘Every pupil and adult flourishes within the family at St. James’. SIAMS report June 2022. 
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2023-24 Term Dates 

 

 
SPRING TERM 2024 

Half Term Monday 12th February - Friday 16th February 2024 

Last Day Thursday 28th March 2024 (finish at 1.20pm) 

 

SUMMER TERM 2024 

First Day Monday 15th April 2024 

Bank Holiday Monday 6th May 2024 

Half Term Monday 27th May - Friday 31st May 2024 

Inset Day Monday 3rd June 2024 

Last Day Friday 19th July 2024 (finish at 1.20pm) 
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